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310 CITY HALL 

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD 

SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615 

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer 

EMAIL:  legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

PHONE:  (651) 266-8585    FAX:  (651) 266-8574 

 

February 18, 2022 

 

 

Zaw Wai 

442 Brainerd Avenue 

St. Paul, MN 55130 

 

VIA EMAIL: zawhtunwai1944@gmail.com 

Mon Mon  

442 Brainerd Avenue 

St. Paul, MN 55130 

 

VIA EMAIL: monmonzawhtun@gmail.com  

 

Re:  Appeal for Properties at 933 Fifth Street 

 

Dear Mr. Wai & Ms. Zaw Htun: 

 

This is to confirm that at the Legislative Hearing on February 15, 2022, Legislative Hearing 

Officer Marcia Moermond recommended laying the matter over to Tuesday, February 22, 2022 

via phone between 1:00 and 3:00 p.m. 

 

Please submit a proposed work plan for how you will complete the outstanding items on 

your Fire Certificate of Occupancy orders to me at Joanna.zimny@ci.stpaul.mn.us by noon on 

Monday, February 21. They can also be dropped off in person to our office 15 W. Kellogg 

Boulevard, Room 310 in St. Paul Monday through Friday between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m.  

 

I have enclosed both another copy of the orders sent to you January 31 by Inspector Huseby, as 

well as a blank sample work plan which you may find helpful.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8515. 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Joanna Zimny 

Legislative Hearing Executive Assistant 

 

Encl: blank sample work plan 

 January 31, 2022 Revocation of Fire Certificate of Occupancy & Order to Vacate 

 

c: Fire Supervisors 

 Laura Huseby  – Department of Safety & Inspections: Fire Safety Inspector 
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